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TIMELY ALERTS - ELECTIONS COMING IN JUNE: 
It’s time to sign up for the 2012 FWSA Convention to be

held June 7-10 in Ogden, Utah!  The deadline for early bird

registration is May 11, after which the cost goes up to

$175; then to $190 after May 25.  Sign up early in order to

get on the optional activities; space is limited and they may

sell out!  New this year, individuals can register on their

own, but each club needs to send in the appropriate club

credentia ls  form s.  See  ins ide , and check

http://www.acatmeowz.com/FW -2012Conv/index.htm  for

forms and instructions. 

Deposits are due NOW for the 2013 FWSA Aspen Ski

Week!! 15 people have already signed up!! If you don’t

sign up by early July, all excess spots will have to be

turned back in to Far West!!  Don’t delay!  See page 4

for further details.

Save the date - the annual Clubs 4 Play Golf Tournament

will be held Sunday, July 22, 2012 , at the Gresham Golf

Course.  See inside for further details.  

NWSCC MAN/WOMAN COMPETITION: 
NW SCC is pleased to announce that its 2012 Man of the

Year is Bruce Ellison, Racing Director of Mountain High,

and that its 2011 W oman of the Year is Debbi Kor, also of

Mountain High, and also VP of Marketing for FW SA.  They

are both planning to represent NW SCC at the Convention!

 

NWSCC OFFICER ELECTIONS - GET
INVOLVED - WE NEED YOU!
Join the leadership of the Council – serving on the board of

directors is a great way to get involved in club, council and

Far W est Ski Association activities.  Ideally the board is

made up of members from different clubs in the

council—bringing a variety of style and experience to the

Council.  All officer positions are open for one-year terms. 

The following officers will be voted upon at the June 20,

2012 meeting:

 
President:  Head of the Council Executive Board;

represents NW SCC at Far W est Ski Association board

meetings and at National Ski Council Federation meetings

Vice President:  Assumes duties of the president when

needed and handles other duties as assigned

Treasurer:  Handles council financials.  Experience with

bookkeeping software necessary.

Secretary:  Handles council notes/m inutes and

correspondence as needed

At-Large Director (two positions):  Duties as assigned by

the executive board
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The next NWSCC meeting will be held June
20 at Tubby's Deli (3330 N.W. Yeon Avenue,
Portland OR  97210), starting with a Happy
Half Hour from 6:00-6:30 pm, followed by
the meeting and elections for NWSCC and
PACRAT.  FREE DINNER!  Fettucini Alfredo

with Chicken, Caesar Salad and Garlic Bread will be

served. Soft drinks and water are FREE, Beer and

W ine can be purchased at the deli for $3 per bottle

of beer and $4 per glass of wine.  NO BYOB.

The following meeting will be on the third

W ednesday of September (Looking forward to the

next season - already?).  Appreciation Night in the

summer is TBA.  
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Time involved:  Quarterly or every other month Council

meetings; a monthly board meeting; other duties as

assigned or as you volunteer to work on.   

 
If interested, please contact Mary Olhausen at

o m a r y5 2 @ c o m c a s t . n e t  o r  S te v e  C o x e n  a t

stevecoxen@yahoo.com  for more information or to put

your name on the ballot.  W e need your input and support,

and want YOU to consider serving on the Board!  PLEASE

PASS THIS INFORMATION ON TO YOUR FELLOW

CLUB MEMBERS.

PACRAT elections will also be held at the June 20 meeting;

the following are Elected Positions for the PACRAT Board:

w  President

w  Vice President

w  Secretary

w  Treasurer

w  Results/Timing

w  Sponsorship/Awards

w  Race Director

w  Party Director

w  Communications

 
Also on Board, but NOT elected, is the Immediate Past

President.  Appointed Positions are Chief Rat Patrol and

Member at Large.  

 
W ho votes in PACRAT Elections?

The clubs must decide on who gets to vote for the club.

Usually it is the Team Captains, but in cases where there

are more teams than votes available, only the number of

votes designated for that club may be cast. ALL team

captains CAN be there to caucus, but your club can only

cast the proper number of votes.

w  Mountain High 5 votes

w  Skiyente 2 votes

w  Schnee Vogeli 1 vote

w  Bergfruende 1 vote

w  MAC 1 vote

w  Free Riders 1 vote

w  Cascade 1 vote

THE NORTHWEST SKIERS’ DIRECTORY COVER

PHOTO CONTEST IS OPEN UNTIL JULY 31, 2012! 

Send your entries to Leslie Baird at leslieb@aracnet.com. 

Photos should be in vertical format (look at the size of the

Directory and consider past covers) and should be sent to

Leslie in high resolution.  

Sales are under way for the NW SCC commercial

membership program for this year.  If you have any great

ideas about brand new businesses who should join with

NW SCC as a commercial member and be published in the

Directory, contact Barbara Bousum at 503-224-3584 or

e-mail CommMember@nwskiers.org ASAP!  Our drop dead

deadline is August 31!   Special offer:  if you refer a brand

new commercial member who you have personally

contacted and told about the program (not one currently in

our database), and they sign up because of your contact,

you may receive referral compensation. 

2012 BACHELOR BLAST RECAP:
If you missed this year’s Bachelor Blast you missed a

GREAT trip!  W onderful weather, great skiing (Summit was

open every day - what does THAT tell you?), a fantastic fine

dining lasagne buffet lunch served in Scapolo’s; the

opportunity to meet and ski with former Olympian ballet

skiers from the ‘80s, a costume contest, and a Gourmet Hot

Dog party at GoodLife Brewing, with live music!  Mt.

Bachelor did an excellent job with a welcome packet and

goodie bag for everyone, and Mt. Bachelor Village provided

excellent service and fine accommodations.  

It was SO MUCH FUN to meet and ski with the “Legends” -

Bob Howard, Thom Brisson, Steve Youngerman, Dan

Herby, Mike Dayton, Dan Schindler, and Tracy Livingston -

and to watch them perform ballet tricks that they may not

have tried in decades.  They were the judges of the costume

Club dues for the 2012-2013 membership year will

be $20.  Forms will be coming out soon from our

Membership Director, Colleen Walter. 

Clubs are requested to submit new officer contact

information BOTH to FWSA and to NWSCC.  Your

club must be a current paid member to be listed in

the Directory.  Clubs renewing for 2012-2013 should

update their Northwest Skiers’ Directory listing with

Linda McGavin at  communications@nwskiers.org

by August 15 .  Linda will also be asking about your

club trips and events for next year for the All-Club

Calendar - and photos are needed - we welcome

your club’s pictures so it truly is an all club

publication!!  
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contest, and added a twist to the contest by asking the

participants to ski down and attempt some tricks as well! 

The winner was a shoe-in: Bruce Kuper sewed an amazing

costume that was a one-piece psychedelic black-and-white

pattern (shown skiing backwards)!  Richard Horner was

second with a “Bad Hare Day,” and Janet (“Zippy”) Siverts-

Smith came in third, wearing an old colorful one-piece suit

and showing a lot of effort in her skiing.  

W hat:   NWSCC Clubs 4 Play Golf Tournament

W hen:  Sunday, July 22, 2012 First Tee-Time:  10:00 am

W here:  Gresham Golf Course

             2155 NW  Division St., Gresham, OR

18 holes of golf.  Prizes. Fun. BBQ. And More!  To play,

you must be a member of a ski club affiliated with the

NW SCC.  Form a team of four and join us.  Sign up forms

to follow soon. Contact Sandi Shaub for more information. 

sandi.shaub@gmail.com .

NORTHWEST SKIERS’ DIRECTORY:  
The 2011-2012 Northwest Skiers’ Directory is available in

racks supplied by Certified Folder Display throughout the

Northwest.  If your club would like copies for its members,

contact Sheri Parshall at president@nwskiers.org to make

arrangements.  

NEW THIS YEAR: The Northwest Skiers’ Directory has a

“flash” version accessible from the home page of the

NW SCC website.  Just click on the cover of the Directory 

and you will be able to view the entire Directory, turning

pages and even clicking on blue hyperlinks to go to the

club or some commercial member websites!!!  COOL,

huh?  

PACRAT INFORMATION:
The Rat Attack was held April 13, 2012, at The Refectory,

and the winning teams for the year were announced. 

Here’s the report from  Dale Parshall:  

I guess the weather gods didn’t want us to have a spring

race, so we plowed through a wintery day to finish up the

season. The race crew set a fast course and there were

some fast times.  

Ruttin’ Rats avoided its usual last race swoon and added 44

points to their total (remember we score 4 out of 5 races) to

pull away from the field and hold onto the title they won last

year. Chilled Brewskis put on a late charge to move from

3rd to 2nd, edging Rat Racers by three points and

Rattitudes by 11 points. Kiss My W ax rounded out the top

five, and Tasmanian Ski Devils added 56 points to move

from 13th to 6th.  

King and Queen Rat are awards to racers who show the

most consistent and greatest improvement over the course

of the season. This year’s King Rat is Alan Bean (Lab Rats),

who improved his handicap every race and showed an

overall improvement of 45%.  Queen Rat is Jeanne Nyquist

(Chilled Brewskis), who showed improvement every race

and had an overall improvement of 29%.  For race 5, Peter

Dodd claimed the last “fastest man on the hil”l title, giving

him three for the year. On the ladies side, Christina Post

claimed her fourth “fastest woman on the hill” title of the

year. 

Full details are on the PACRAT website, including Dale’s

annual statistics.  The correlation between participation and

final team standings is very clear.  Dale says PACRAT is

getting better with the timing and seems to have the group

times worked out, so hopefully everyone is happy with how

the race day schedule is working.  Feel free to give the

board suggestions to make things better.  See you next

year.

Check the PACRAT website at www.pacrats.org for all

current information and lots of FUN stuff! 

CLUB INFORMATION:
Schnee Vogeli celebrated its

70th anniversary this year in fine

style, with a formal banquet. 

Dale Parshall, John Brighton,

John Orefice and Charlie

Dobson show their stuff at the

celebration!  

NWSCC is selling awesome Port Authority Microfleece

Vests. They are black with the new logo on the left chest.

Men's are $42 and women's are $40, with payment due

upon order.  There is an order form on the website now!  
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COMMERCIAL MEMBER NEWS:
NW SCC appreciates all of its commercial members - see

the list on the last page of this newsletter.  Here’s some

timely information about some of them.  

Don’t forget that your NW SCC membership card gets you

no hassle FLEET PRICING at Carr Subaru!  Contact Vijay

Chitnis at beavertonsubaru@gmail.com.

FWSA NEWS AND TRIPS:
It’s time to sign up for the 80th Annual FWSA

Convention,  June 7-10, 2012.  Have you registered yet? 

Before May 11, 2012 the Early Bird Registration Fee is

$149 with our special hotel pricing guaranteed.  May 11 is

also the deadline for signing up for any of the convention

Optional Activities.  After May 11, 2012 the Registration

Fee will increase, so register early.  

The theme of this convention, hosted by the Intermountain

Ski Council, is How the W est is ONE!, so grab your hat and

dust off your boots for a boot scootin' fun time out west in

the historic ski town of Ogden, Utah. All the details can be

found at www.fwsa.org on the convention tab.  In addition

to all our exciting events and awards that you have learned

to expect, we will be hosting the first ever Far W est Film

Fest on Sunday, June 10, from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm, so

plan to stay an extra day and enjoy this exceptional event. 

The film fest will feature films including "CAN DO: The

Legacy of Jimmie Heuga, "Ready to Fly," and "The

Movement."  They are all fantastic films, and all the

proceeds go to charity.  

The June 2014 FWSA Convention will be hosted by

NWSCC at The Riverhouse in Bend!!  The NW SCC

Board is having a really fun time thinking of a theme and

exciting activities to offer convention attendees.  W e’ll be

looking for volunteers from all our member clubs, as well

as encouraging everyone to attend - it’s not often that you’ll

be able to go to a convention in your own backyard and

enjoy the opportunity to participate in the country’s BEST

ski-related silent auction, as well as to experience all the

other Convention activities!

NEW: A Mammoth Mountain Summer Adventure Trip  will

be held July 29 to August 5, 2012.  W e will plan an

adventure a day, and anyone interested in the trip can

make arrangements to join Far W est either for the full

week or any portion of the week.  There will be a flier out

soon which will include sign-up information for the trip.

The 2012 FWSA Dive Trip will be to Cayman Brac

September 1st-8th. See flier; and contact Randy Lew at

fwsa13randy@telis.org.

Fall 2012 Panama Canal Cruise - you can still sign up by

May 14 and reserve the cabin of your choice; after that

you might not be able to get your choice, as unbooked

cabins in the block will be released.  FW SA will "Cruise

the Canal" on the Norwegian Pearl cruise ship between

September 28 to October 12, 2012.  The cruise schedule is

as follows: Los Angeles, At Sea, Cabo San Lucas, Puerta

Vallarta, At Sea, Huatulco, Puerto Chiapas, At Sea,

Puntarenas, At Sea, Transit Panama Canal, Cartegena, At

Sea, At Sea, Miami.  (Note that this cruise starts in Los

Angeles and ends in Miami).  The flyer which includes

pricing and detailed information about the cruise is available

on the www.fwsa.org website. Air and ground transportation

are not provided by FW SA.  Be sure to check the newly

revised flier and signup form on the NW SCC website. 

Prices have been lowered for outside and balcony rooms. 

If you feel prices on the web are less than our FWSA price,

please be aware that prices listed on the FWSA flyer also

include port fees, taxes, and two cocktail parties.  Cabins in

catagories other than what FWSA has reserved can be

booked on request (based on availability) once a total

deposit of $400 has been paid.  Reservations may only be

m a d e  t h r o u g h  G l o r i a  R a m i n h a  a t

fwsa.natravel@sbcglobal.net. 

NEW - FW SA is planning a Caribbean sailing trip to the

British Virgin Islands in May of 2013!  W atch for details.

WOULD YOUR CLUB LIKE TO EARN A COMP ON ANY

FWSA SKI TRIP?  All you need to do is to bring 30 people,

and the comp is yours to do with as you please.  This might

be shared if more than one club with in-club trip leaders has

a total of 30 participants.  This would also give you more

input into future ski weeks that FW SA plans.  

Deposits are being accepted NOW  for the 2013 FW SA

Aspen Ski W eek February 2-9, 2013!!  NW SCC holds a

limited number of spots, but must return any that remain

unsold by early July.   Your $100 deposit is fully refundable

until the end of June, but our spots won't last!  The week will

be filled with fun activities, including parties, racing, pub

crawl, banquet, and more!   You can choose to stay in the

town of Aspen or slope side at Snowmass; requests will be

honored in order of sign-up.  Don’t delay joining us for this

fabulous trip to a favorite historic town that boasts 4

spectacular ski resorts!  See flier on the NW SCC newsletter

page, and contact Chris Ciardi at c2blondie@hotmail.com 

( 5 0 3 - 2 9 7 - 5 3 5 1 )  o r  B a r b a r a  B o u s u m  a t

Bbousum@gmail.com  (503-224-3584).

FW SA offers one USA ski week, one European ski week

(usually with pre and post-trip extensions), and a number of

"adventure" trips.  For information on all FW SA International
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trips go to www.FW SA.org or contact the FW SA VP of

International Travel, Norm  Azevedo, by em ail

fwsatravel@sbcglobal.net  or phone 925-944-9816.

THE NORTHWEST SKI CHALLENGE:   IT’S TIME to

turn in your lift tickets or credit card receipts from your visits

to a minimum of any 7 of the ski areas in Oregon,

W ashington, and Idaho to be eligible for a prize!  The more

ski areas you ski, the better your chances of a bigger prize! 

Tickets will be turned in to NW SCC at the end of the

season; the winner is usually announced at Appreciation

Night in the summer.

NORTHWEST SNOWSPORTS ADVOCATES
NEWS: NW SA informs the skiing public about ski area

development issues in Oregon and W ashington.  This site

also provides an opportunity for skiers to take an active

role in helping ski areas get US Forest Service approval of

their master plans.  It's easy and your help is always

needed!  See www.nwskiers.org/NW SA/NW SA.htm .

MEMBER BENEFITS AND DISCOUNTS:  
Look at the NW SCC website at www.nwskiers.org to see

an updated list of member benefits and discounts, and

check out the FW SA website at www.fwsa.org under

Membership to see the current discounts.  Note Debbi Kor

is constantly adding new benefits! 

 
As a member of FW SA, you also belong to the National

Ski Council Federation, made up of ski councils and

clubs throughout the U.S.  A current list of NSCF benefits

can be found at www.skifederation.org in the Members

Only section.  User name: skiclub - password: member. 

Locally in Government Camp, The Taco Shoppe is offering

$3 off any burrito by showing your FW SA/NW SCC

membership card.  

MISCELLANEOUS, BUT FUN, INFORMATION:

PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL REGULAR NWSCC

MEETINGS ARE “OPEN,” AND PARTICIPATION BY

CLUB MEMBERS IS ENCOURAGED!  Meetings are held

the 3rd Wednesday QUARTERLY; the location may

vary, so check the NWSCC website.  Board meetings

are usually held the 4th Wednesday; contact an officer

if you have an item you would like to have considered.

Did you know that the NWSCC has a Facebook page? 

You can reach this page from the NW SCC website, and 

you can keep up-to-date on all our events and activities.

FROM FWSA NEWS: 

Far W est Ski Association elections for officers will occur at

the Far W est Ski Association Annual Meeting & Convention

June 7-10, 2012, to be held at the Ogden Eccles

Conference Center, Ogden, Utah. Delegates will elect the

one year positions of President, Secretary, Treasurer, and

two (2) year positions of two Trustees. In addition, functional

Vice Presidents will be elected to the two (2) year positions

of Marketing, International Travel, Communications and

Membership. There are no By-Laws amend-ments

endorsed by the Board of Trustees and the Board of

Directors currently proposed.

Declared candidates at last notice were:

President:    Randy Lew* / Sheri Parshall

Treasurer:    Linda Coxen

Secretary:    W anda Ross

Trustee 1:    Linda W estlund*

Trustee 2:    David Krupp

VP Marketing:   Debbi Kor*

VP International Travel:   Norm Azevedo*

VP Communications:   Linda Scott* 

 VP Membership:   No declared candidate

        * Incumbent

If you are interested in running for any of the above

positions, please contact Steve Coxen, Nominating

Committee Chairman, by email stevecoxen@yahoo.com.

Nominations for any of the open positions will be accepted

up to the date and time of elections.  All candidates will have

access to space for flyers and election materials at the

registration area and on the tables on Sunday. In addition,

each will have the opportunity to speak to delegates (see

your weekend schedule for details). The elections will be

held during the general assembly on Sunday. The

Nominating Committee Chairman will oversee elections.

Members for an elections committee will be solicited at the

Convention. All elections will be by secret ballot. Vote totals

are confidential to the elections committee and records will

be destroyed after verification by the committee and certified

by a Trustee exercising oversight. The job descriptions for

this year's open positions can be found on the FW SA

website on the Governance tab.  W eb address:

www.fwsa.org 

Ski Resort up for Grabs: Bruce W illis is selling his home

in Ketchum, Idaho.  He also owns Soldier Mountain Ski

Area, in nearby Fairfield, an 1150 acre ski area.  He is

willing to give the ski area to any local nonprofit group who

may be interested in it.  Any takers?   

Happy Anniversary to Ski Magazine, turning 75 this year;

K-2 Skis, turning 50; and the Rock and Roll Hall of Fame,

turning 60.  

FWSA Scholarship Recipients Shine!  It is gratifying to

see so many junior athletes sponsored by FW SA excel in

ski racing. Incline's Lila Lapanja, a three-time scholarship

recipient and 2011 appointee to the U.S. Ski Team (USST),
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took 3rd in the junior division slalom and a 1st in the

combined. Rose Caston, from the Park City Ski Team,

scored three top 5 finishes, including bronze medal in giant

slalom, at the W estern Region Elite Series at Mission

Ridge, W A (7-9 April).  Forest Peterson, sponsored by

Castro Valley Ski Club and a USST member, had two top

10 finishes at the Colorado Surefoot Ski Club races in

Breckenridge, CO.  Jordan Schweitzer (sponsored by

Skiyente Ski Club) scored two second places in Super G

and slalom at the Eigenvector NW  Cup at Mission Ridge,

W A, on March 30 & 31.  She also had a top 5 finish at the

Elite Series downhill at Mt. Bachelor on 15 April.  Linnea

Baysinger took 5th and Ali Gunesch (sponsored by

Bergfreunde Ski Club) took 8th in the slalom at the

Eigenvector NW  Cup.  Garret Driller from Squaw Valley

took 1st place in GS and Dylan Brooks from Sugar Bowl

finished in the top 10 in both slalom and giant slalom at the

W estern Region FIS Open at Sugar Bowl, CA (March 9-

10).  Among the ladies, Hannah Johnson and Ali Gunesch

finished in the top 10 in giant slalom. The FW SA Athletic

Scholarship Committee is grateful to our sponsors,

W hitefish Mountain Resort, Grouse Mountain Lodge,

Schure Sports Inc. (maker of Karbon sports apparel), and

the Far W est Racing Association for their continued

support, and to our partners:  Skiyente Ski Club, Mountain

High Snowsport Club, Bergfreunde Ski Club, Castro Valley

Ski Club, the Los Angeles Council and the San Diego

Council.

FWSA Spring Fling  The first annual FW SA Spring Fling

“mini ski week” took place at Big W hite in Canada at the

end of March.  Those attending this first trip had a fantastic

time on daily fresh snow. W hen all was said and done,

there was a resounding vow to go again next year. The

second annual trip location will be decided by May of this

year.

IN MEMORY: Elizabeth "Liz" Razo Our thoughts and

prayers are with the Razo family, on the passing of their

beloved daughter Elizabeth "Liz" on March 31.  Many

FW SA members know Barbara Razo, from the many years

she worked on the Silent Auction. "Mama Razo" would

bring Liz and her siblings to help us with the Silent Auction,

and all their efforts on behalf of the Far W est Ski

Association were greatly appreciated.

ALL CLUB CALENDAR: 
May 2012

5 W alla W alla W ine Tour (Van) Desert Ski Club 

5-19 Holland Bike and Barge Cascade PT

19 MBSEF/US Bank Pole Pedal Open to All 

Paddle, Mt. Bachelor, OR

June 2012

7-10 FW SA Convention, Ogden, UT FW SA/All Clubs

July 2012

22 Clubs-4-Play Golf Tournament NW SCC/All Clubs

From the NATIONAL SKI CLUB NEWS: 

NEW YEAR-ROUND SKI AREA FOR B.C.?

The British Columbia government has approved

development of the Jumbo Glacier Alpine Resort, which

could become the country's first year-round, glacier-based

ski resort, barring environmental appeal delays. The resort

will be located in the Purcell Mountains 40 miles west of

Invermere, B.C., and not far from Panorama resort. The $1

billion development was initially proposed in the 1990's.

Since then, the project had passed all necessary regulatory

and environmental hurdles.  At build-out, Jumbo Glacier will

boast up to 23 lifts, a gondola, and more than 6,000 condos.

That would make it about one-third the size of Panorama.

The first phase will include a gondola and T-bar.

To subscribe to the National Ski Club News, go to

http://marquimail.marqui.com/marqui/Subscribe.aspx?m=

4704. 

CHECK THE NWSCC WEBSITE FREQUENTLY FOR THE

LATEST INFORMATION!!   You will find all the latest news,

as well as informative articles that contain information your

club can really use!  As part of our P.I.E. program,

Powerpoint presentations will be available for presentation

at club meetings if desired.  

From Sheri Parshall: this year’s Oregon World
Cup Dreams event will be held July 21, 2012.  

Watch for details and mark your calendars for
the 2012 NWSCC Clubs 4 Play Golf
Tournament to be held July 22!  
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NWSCC OFFICERS and COMMITTEES 2011-2012
President Sheri Parshall 503-706-0522 (Cell)         President@ nwskiers.org 
Vice President Dave Rasm ussen 503-667-1839 VicePres@ nwskiers.org 

Secretary Julie Rasm ussen 503-667-1839 Secretary@ nwskiers.org  

Treasurer Marcia Brighton 360-721-1300 Treasurer@ nwskiers.org 

D irector, Com m unications Linda McGavin 503-652-2840 Com m unications@ nwskiers.org  

D irector, Council H istorian Norvin Peer 360-423-5422 Historian@ nwskiers.org  

D irector, Mem bership Colleen W alter 503-860-6788 (Cell) Mem bership@ nwskiers.org  

D irector, Public  Affairs Steve Coxen 503-679-9022 Publicaffairs@ nwskiers.org 

D irector, Racing (PACRAT Chair) Gary Gunderson 503-658-7848 Racing@ nwskiers.org  

D irector, Travel Barbara Bousum  503-224-3584 Travel@ nwskiers.org  

D irector, W ashington C lubs W illiam  Shadbolt 425-241-0144 (Cell) W ashClubs@ nwskiers.org 

W ebm aster David Schor Contact@ nwskiers.org 

Past President Mary O lhausen 503-880-7383 (Cell) PastPres@ nwskiers.org  

Comm ercial Mem bership Program /Advertising  

PACRAT W ORLD HEADQUARTERS                www.pacrats.org 

2011-2012 NWSCC COMMERCIAL MEMBERS:
PLATINUM  M EM BERS:

Mt. Bachelor Ski Area, OR  

GOLD M EM BERS: 

Mt. Hood Meadows Resort, OR

Tim berline Lodge, OR

BLACK DIAM OND M EM BER:

Sherwood Valley Juice Co., OR 

SILVER M EM BERS: 

Carr Subaru, Portland, OR

Mt. Hood Skibowl, OR 

Ski Chalet, OR 

Sun Valley Resort, ID

Trade Shows W est (SkiFever OR & W A shows)

BRONZE M EM BERS: 

Amtrak

Aspen/Snowm ass Ski Resorts, CO

Big W hite Mountain Resort, BC, Canada 

Brundage Mountain Resort, ID  

Cooper Spur Mountain Resort, OR 

Discover Sunriver Vacation Rentals, OR

Hillcrest Ski & Sports, Gresham , OR 

Hood River Inn, OR 

Huckleberry Inn, Gov't Cam p, OR  

Jackson Hole Mountain Resort, W Y 

Mountain Shop, Portland, OR 

Mt. Bachelor V illage Resort, OR 

Schweitzer Mountain Resort, ID

Seventh Mountain Resort, Bend, OR

Silver Star Mountain Resort, BC, Canada 

Sunriver Resort, OR 

The Riverhouse, Bend, OR 

W hitewater Ski Resort, BC 

SUPPORTING M EM BERS: 

49 Degrees North Ski Area, W A 

Crystal Mountain Resort, W A 

Grand Targhee Resort, W Y 

Mission R idge Ski Area, W A 

Pacific NW  Ski Areas Association

PLEASE PATRONIZE AND

SUPPORT THESE COMMERCIAL

SPONSORS AND LET THEM

KNOW YOU’RE WITH NWSCC!! 

NWSCC MEMBER CLUBS - NWSCC REPRESENTATIVES
Please check www.nwskiers.org or the NWSCC’s Northwest Skiers’ Directory for a complete list of member clubs as well as contacts and their phone

numbers and/or email addresses.  Or, you may contact any of the board members listed above.  

Why not send this newsletter to all your club members?  It's available in .pdf format on the website, and the link

easily be passed on to your members. 

NORTHWEST SKI CLUB COUNCIL 

P.O. Box 1915 

Portland, OR  97207 

WEB SITE:   www.nwskiers.org 

E-MAIL:  contact@nwskiers.org

³  NOTE THERE IS NOT A MEETING THIS MONTH!   
    

Far West Ski Association Safety Slogan:  

SKI WITH PRIDE, LET IT RIDE, WATCH ALL SIDES!
First With Safety Awareness!

The Northwest Ski Club Council is a member of:
      Far West Ski Association: www.fwsa.org
      National Ski Council Federation: www.skifederation.org

NEXT MEETING:

Wed., JUNE 20, 6:00 P.M.

Tubby's Deli, 

3330 N.W. YEON AVENUE

PORTLAND, OR 97210

EVERYONE IS WELCOME!!
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